KILLINGLY CONSERVATION COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, April 19, 2017    

7:00PM

Room 102 – 1st Floor 
KILLINGLY TOWN HALL       

172 MAIN STREET, DANIELSON, CT.
 
I.
Call to Order – 7:07 PM

 

II.
Roll Call – Donna Bronwell, Ralph Chartier, Shane White, Bonni Piccione, Bruce Kohl, Sharon Fekete.  Absent with notice:  Carol Wood.  Others present:  Eric Rumsey, staff liaison.
III.
Citizens Participation  - None present
 

IV.
Minutes

A. March 15, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes – Change title from Agenda to Minutes.  Roll call:  Add Barry Espeseth, Dave Griffiths, and Ed Grandelski to others present.  Item 1.  Add Adjacent to the 34 acres along Slater Hill and Burlingame Road across from Burlingame farm… Item 10.  Should read:  …map at the corner of ... rather than … map on the corner of …  Ralph motion to approve as corrected.  Sharon second.  All approve.
V.
Business
1. Town Open Space / Inventory of Potential Properties for Open Space Preservation – Chase Reservoir – The commission reviewed a text document provided by Donna and Mike Green dated April 9, 2017.  Changes made include removing 911 and adding the resident trooper’s phone number instead if there are problems on the property.  Also added, “For emergencies please call 911.”  The commission also reviewed a map and “To Do List” regarding Chase Reservoir and trails around the reservoir.  Suggestions made:  add a scale to the map, indicate the large oak or ash tree on the Pond View Trail, mark the trails and add mileage / markers, add Chase Reservoir to the water, remove the green from the area of the property owned by the water company, add parking and kiosk symbols to the legend, add a QR code to a link to download the map and text, and add the town seal to the map and text.  Sharon was speaking to the steward of the Sherman Memorial Forest and was told that the trail needs some work.  The steward will get out on their property and will do some work.  It is likely that the town property also needs some work.  Ralph is going to be working with the residents at Briarwood Falls on a trail down to Cat Hollow.  Donna reported that public works has started removing some of the trees for the installation of the bridge.  This Saturday, the commission will hold a cleanup at Cat Hollow 9:30 – 11:30.  
2. 2017-18 Budget Request – No report
3. Last Green Valley – Spring Events and Clean-up Funds – Sharon will sign the documents for the grant and submit to Last Green Valley.  May 6th the commission will hold a Spring Outdoors walk at Cat Hollow at 1PM.  Add to the May agenda:  June driving tour, June 4th.    
4. Fracking Waste Ban – Eric will mention to the town manager that the commission came to a consensus that they are against fracking.  Donna brought up the commission’s consensus to be against fracking and fracking waste at the last town council meeting.
5. Discussion / Edit of By-Laws - Tabled
6.   Signs & Kiosks for Conservation areas – The old corrugated plastic sign at Quandoc is missing, and the new sign is being fixed.
7.   KCC Website - Tabled
8.  Chairperson Updates – Agriculture Commission, Trainings, Open Space Land Acquisition Comm. 490 Open Space Program Working Group, Five Ponds – Bags were passed around for Earth Day cleanup.  Donna attended a meeting with the State Commissioner of Agriculture on the conflict of solar panels on prime farmland soils.  There is a video tour on the town website of the parks in town, maybe one could be made for conservation lands.  Sharon gave an overview of the Earth Day event at QVCC.
9.  Staff report - None
VI.        Correspondence to the Commission – As submitted.
                        

VII.       Other

1.   Attendance next Town Council meeting – May 9, 2017
2.   Next KCC meeting – May 17, 2017 
3.   Volunteer tracking time – As submitted.
 

VIII.      Town Council Liaison - Ed Grandelski – Not present
 

IX.        Adjournment –  Motion made by Bonni, seconded by Ralph to adjourn at 9:07 PM
